Scottish Network of Modernist Studies

Annual General Meeting

18 October 2014

University of Glasgow

In attendance: Alex Thomson, President (AT); Matthew Creasy, Secretary (MC); Bryony Randall, Finance Officer (BR); Vassiliki Kolocotroni (VK); Keith Williams (KW); David Goldie; Faye Hammill (FH); Victoria Chang; Boyi Zou; Marija Spirkovska; Marco Salvora; Argyro Fillipaki; Elsa Hogberg; Richard McCaffery; Helena Agusti Gomez.

1.) Chair’s Business

· AT offered thanks to VK on behalf of SNoMS for organizing such a successful and well-attended event.

· AT summarized the year’s events: ‘Europe’ at the University of Glasgow in October 2013; BAMS Postgraduate event at the University of Edinburgh, in December 2013; ‘Modernism and Prejudice’ at the University of St Andrews, in March 2014; and ‘Women Modernists and Spirituality’ at the University of Stirling, in May 2014.  AT thanked all involved 

· AT reported that BR has stepped down from BAMS, so there is no longer any member of SNoMS on the central BAMS committee. Since the link has been very productive for SNoMS, he would encourage anyone who wished to stand for election to the BAMS committee BAMS committee and continue the chain of representation between the two networks.

2.) Report from the Financial Officer

· BR reported that SNoMS held a balance of £280.33 in the bank.

· BAMS are organizing another Postgraduate event in December, to be held in Cardiff this year. BR reported that BAMS have asked for a contribution towards costs in keeping with the precedent of the various modernist networks each contributing financial support for this annual event. It was agreed to offer a subvention of £100.

· BR reported on the new SGSAH cohort training scheme. It was agreed that the October deadline was too soon for any productive bid to be submitted on behalf of any SNoMS-related project. It was agreed that members would consider possible bids for the second round of funding due in January 2015.

· VK and DG suggested that SNoMS could raise more funding for its activities by charging an annual subvention from participating institutions. It was agreed that this might generate more regular income for SNoMS. However, AT noted that SNoMS would need some clearer project or proposal to offer to participating institutions. It was agreed to consider this model for the future of SNoMS.

3.) Future Events

· AT reported that events for the next year had been solicited via email and expressions of interest had been received from the University of Dundee and the University of Strathclyde.

· KW reported that Dundee had commitments for events into early Summer 2015, but he would explore possibilities for an event at that time.

· FH offered to host an event on ‘Modernism and Place’ at the University of Strathclyde on Friday 13 February 2015. A call for papers would follow shortly.

· VK suggested that SNoMS consider more frequent and informal work-in-progress events relating to Modernist studies within Scotland. Such events could rotate between participating institutions.

4.) Postgraduate Representative

· AT reported that Gail Toms had reached the end of her term as SNoMS postgraduate representative. Thanks were offered for Gail’s active participation in the role.

· After a brief appeal for nominees. Helena Agustí Gómez was elected as Postgraduate Representative.

The meeting closed.

